
Date: 4th September 2019 

Development Proposal - Application DA 2018/1828 

The development proposal prepared by Mr Alex Keller, Principal Planner, Northern Beaches 

Council did not number the pages; therefore making it difficult to refer to the report. For the 

purposes of this submission the covering page is No. 1. 

1 - Refer Page 10 with reference to the photographs taken of 5 Berith St Wheeler Heights. 

The report has incorrectly reported only ONE window of the property will be affected by 
the proposed development: 

a) There are 2 north facing windows, both overlooking No. 3 Berith St, one is the main
lounge room, and the second is the kitchen and family room, as shown in the report.

Both these windows provide privacy, sunlight (currently 7.30am to 4.45pm) warmth and 
views of the surrounding area, including the Bahai Temple at Ingleside. The proposed 
development will greatly impact the level of privacy, sunlight, warmth and views I currently 
enjoy, and was one of the reasons the house was originally purchased. 

NOTE: Mr Alex Keller arrived at 5 Berith St Wheeler Heights, with NO PRIOR NOTICE to me, 
nor of his intention to take photographs for this report. Mr Keller proceeded to take 
"selective" photographs of one window only, taken at an elevated angle. This photograph 
does not show the full extent of the disruption if the development proposal proceeds. 

If Mr Keller had taken the photographs correctly and the additional photograph from the 
main lounge room it would be easier for the panel to observe the impact on 5 Berith St. 

If the development proposal was altered to a single storey building it would be in keeping 
with the current environment, although issues relating the build would still need to be 
addressed. 

2. Page 49 - The Geo-Technica Report - Engineering Refe� Response dated 22/08/2 f9

I believe the report, doe-s ot satisfy current building 'Jc{u;rements, particularly wit the 
recent events of build' gs incurring excessive dam ge in parts of Sydney. I belie the 
Northern Beaches uncil, in order to maintain · obligation to a safe enviro ent should 

Geo Technical Report prio to making a final decision. e Report 
submitted for, he current development d s not address the current pr posed 
developm t, it was acquired on 25th J ne 2012 for the subdivision o;{he block in 2012. 

The E ineering Referral Respons elated 22/8/19 reques
7'°
s the nel take into 

co rderation there is no upda d report; I believe the panel ould, to ensure the integrity 
the process, obtain an UP,• ated Geo-Technical Report. 
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